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	Minutes
	Date OCTOBER 19, 2022
	time 7:00 pm
	


	Meeting called by
	Paul Walsh, Chairperson

	Type of meeting
	Regular

	Secretary
	Kelly Lane, Secretary


	Welcome


	Paul Walsh, Chair welcomed everyone and called the meeting to order at 7:05 pm.


	ATTENDANCE


	Dave Bourne, Emily Brown, Paul Douglass, Chuck Ewart, Jeff Fogal, Pat Forbes, Kelly Lane, John Mellor, Kyle Mellor, Wayne Scarrow, Kara Scott, Lesley Smith-Taylor, Kevin Taylor, Barb Walsh, Paul Walsh
Regrets: Jerry Bernardo, Harry Chadwick, Justin Day, Ian Dunn, Linda Lauzon, Amanda Madere, Matt Madere, Ted Pendle, Tim Turner, Mike Vansickle


	ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES


	MOTION #221019-001

“That the Minutes from October 4, 2022 be accepted as presented.” (L. Smith Taylor/J. Mellor)
Carried



	TREASURER’S REPORT

	No report


	BILLS TO BE PAID 
	Recipient

Expense

Amount

Game Sheet Inc
5 refurbished Ipads
$1,945.32
MOTION #221019-002
“That the bill be paid as presented.” (Mellor/Scarrow)
Carried


	PREVIOUS MEETING FOLLOW-up

	OFFICIALS PORTAL ON SHA WEBSITE:
· Our webmaster received an answer from MDS Sport Web regarding the availability function.  The issue isn’t fixed, but they provided an alternate way of inputting availability so we can use that in the interim. 


	REP VICE CHAIR

	IPADS:
· Currently we have 5 ipads that don’t work or their batteries don’t work.  To replace batteries, the cost is $100-$150.  
· The Chair contacted Game Sheet Inc and they are recommending Ipad Generation 6.  They are distributing refurbished ones and we need 5.

· Recommendation by the Treasurer and the Rep Vice Chair to purchase 5 ipads and this will get us to the end of the season.  At next year’s budget meeting, we will need to incorporate replacing ipads on a regular basis or have a fund to replace them.  
· This was an unexpected expenditure as we had no information in advance that this was an issue.  

· We are changing the managing of the ipad program.  Vice Chair of Administration will manage this and so we have sign out and sign in so we can account for the ipads.

· There was discussion about having some extra ipads for contingency, however Game Sheet Inc can deliver within 4 days.

· There was also discussion about whether to consider a new ipad which would have the latest operating system.  Newest ones are Generation 9.  Difference in price $120.  This can be considered going forward.

· Will need to discuss at budget time how this is funded.

· May consider a monetary deposit that would be returned when the ipad was returned.
MOTION #221019-003
“That SHA purchase 5 ipads at $330.00 plus tax and shipping from Game Sheet Inc.” (J. Mellor/Scarrow)
Carried
FUNDRAISING
· U9 Tier 2 team is requesting to do a fundraiser through Dark Horse Winery.  
· SHA does not allow sponsorship from either an alcohol or cannabis distributor and we don’t allow draws that include alcohol.  The Manager sent the actual form that Dark Horse uses as a Fundraising Wine Drive.  
· There was discussion about whether we allow this team to use a wine fundraiser and the answer is no as we have always stood by our policy over the years and this is an Alliance written policy.

MOTION #221019-004
“That SHA follows Alliance policy that we do not allow the promotion of alcoholic or cannabis through sponsorship or fundraising.” (Douglass/Scarrow)
Carried with one opposed
BB DIRECTOR:
· Flex passes have been handed out.




	ICE DIRECTOR

	· Ice Director has rescheduled lost practices due to October 24 voting blackout.
· Received Board Meeting and miscellaneous meeting permits.

· Waiting on ice permit and should have it by the end of the week.

· Ice Scheduler will finalize Rep invoices to reflect October information then send out to all parties.

· Permits will be signed and returned to City Hall.  Ice Scheduler will forward to SHA Treasurer with instructions for payment.

· Need to have clarification whether we are renaming U7 Instructional to U6.

· Ice Scheduler wants to know whether there will be Select Hockey as there are some ice slots for practices depending on how many teams.

· Rescheduling of games has settled down now.

· Next round of scheduling Rep games will be December and January.

· Still have not received seeded and BB coaches (only received 1 team) contact information.


	REC VICE-CHAIR

	STING CLUB PROGRAM:
· Sting Club Program is going well.  159 passes registered and 59 other items sold.  45 Flex passes sold.  
· To redeem Flex Pass, go to the Sting Box office.

· Info to be posted on our website.

U18
· First games played this past Sunday.  Went well and will be doing team balancing.  
U7 INSTRUCTIONAL
· Discussion regarding  U7 Instructional name change to U6.  It is simply just a naming issue.

· Parents are finding it confusing and we don’t have any U7 aged players in this division.  
· The arena staff aren’t using U7I which is also confusing parents.  
· This change to U6 puts us in line with Hockey Canada. 

· Lesley Smith-Taylor will make the change to U6 on our website.
· Labels to be changed on locker cages for next year.




	REC SPONSORSHIP DIRECTOR
	· Rec jerseys look great.  
· Thanks to Emily Brown, Rec Equipment Director for the great work.

· Will be contacting Jake Bourrie of the Sarnia Sting about how they are recognizing our sponsors at the November 6 Sting game.

  


	PHOTOGRAPHY DIRECTOR
	· Reached out to Darren at Metcalfe Photography.

· Objective is to get photos completed for Christmas.




	WINTER CLASSIC TOURNAMENT DIRECTOR
	· Website is up and haven’t had any teams registered yet.  

· It was recommended that Director reach out to Presidents of local hockey associations i.e. Mooretown, Petrolia, Lambton Shores, Wallaceburg, East Lambton and Point Edward regarding the tournament.

· Website Director to put information about the tournament on Facebook.




	REC EQUIPMENT DIRECTOR
	· All equipment has been delivered.

· Starting to look at options for Coach’s gifts for year end.


	SILVERSTICK DIRECTOR
	· Team backed out but we already have a replacement.
· Starting to look at scheduling.

· Starting to get Regionals completed.

· Volunteers – Marshalls have been contacted and lead Marshalls are in place.

· Recommended to put need for volunteers on Facebook and website.
· Have made contact with Souvenir supplier.
· Approached Suncor to sponsor pucks with SS logo and Suncor logo on the other side.

· Will run the tournament operations out of PASA this year.




	REC LEAGUE REFEREE DIRECTOR

	REFEREE SHORTAGE:

· Now that all leagues serviced by BRA have started their regular seasons, we are seeing how severe the referee shortage is especially in the older divisions (U13 and above).  There are still 22 games this weekend that require one or more official.  The Referee Director is attempting to fill as many spots as possible, but game cancellations are looking difficult to avoid.  Out of town officials are not available as we have other centres contacting us for referees.

· The U18-21 rec games are challenging to fill.  The addition of the third game (2:30 pm – 7:00 pm) makes it too long for the same two officials to referee.  On top of this, the Sunday afternoon time slots are competing with officials for rep games, men’s league and other OMHA centres.  None of our other rec games are scheduled at competing times (i.e. Saturday/Sunday morning and Wednesday night).  The Referee Director feels we need to consider moving the U18-21 time slots.
· It was suggested that the BRA work with the sports program at Lambton College to try and attract referees.


	SKILLS DIRECTOR

	· SHA has been approached by Sarnia Girls Hockey about sending a goalie to our goalie clinic.  In the past we have allowed it.  

· The Chair reached out to Paul Burgess who is the Instructor and asked how clinics were going and the numbers of attendees.  Paul said he can have 12-15 goalies.  

· Last year attendance average was 8-10.  He is pleased with the Rec goalies that regularly attended. 

· Doesn’t seem to be an issue to add 1 goalie. 
· Discussion re cost $20 upcharge.  

· Discussion regarding asking Sarnia Girl’s Hockey to contribute to the ice cost versus the parent having to pay the amount.
MOTION #221019-005
“That SHA allow Sarnia Girls’ Hockey goalies to attend our Goalie Clinic and Sarnia Girls’ Hockey be billed $50 per player to offset ice costs.” (K. Taylor/L. Smith-Taylor)
Carried with 2 opposed



	WeBSITE DIRECTOR

	· Request from Website Director to have a backup person in case she is not immediately available to post cancellations or changes of venue.

· Lesley Smith-Taylor agreed to be the backup person.


	CLINIC DIRECTOR
	· C2 Clinic is scheduled for October 30.



	CORRESPONDENCE
	ROSTERS FOR SANCTIONED TOURNAMENTS:

· Bulletin from OHF regarding rosters for sanctioned tournaments indicating that an approved roster is not required for tournaments from September 30 to December 1.
· Originally said no approved rosters until October 16, but that is now pushed to December 1.
ALLIANCE RESET COMMITTEE:
· At the 2022 ALLIANCE Hockey Annual General Meeting in June, they initiated the beginnings of a re-evaluation to address the organization’s practices, including how to best meet the needs of the membership. 
· A specific Reset Committee has been developed to lead the re-evaluation process. In addition, a focused survey was delivered in August enabling each Member Association participation through their senior leadership. Our Chair completed the survey.
· The next step is to seek input from other areas of the membership to help with the RESET of the Alliance organizational priorities and plans. They will engage players, parents, team officials, game officials and additional member association leaderships through a new and focused survey. This will be sent out the week of October 17th and will be staggered over the weeks following, with all surveys to be completed by mid-November. 

· Participants will be randomly selected. If you have an opportunity to participate in the survey, we strongly encourage you to complete it so that your voice is heard. 

· The Reset Committee will provide a presentation at the ALLIANCE Hockey Semi-Annual Meeting in January 2023 that will include all survey results received to date and further information regarding the reset plan moving forward. 

SARNIA GIRL’S HOCKEY USE OF NETS/BUMPERS:

· Request from Sarnia Girls Hockey’s Coach of their Novice Rep Team requesting to continue to use SHA’s small nets/bumpers as per the previous agreement of a $1500 annual fee.  We would recover any damages.

· They indicated a concern about the racking system as a weld was broken.  We can move the rack that isn’t being used from Clearwater to PASA.  

· Chair will respond that we will continue with the previous agreement.


	NEW BUSINESS
	FACE OFF FOR MENTAL HEALTH:

· Green tape to be distributed to teams.
· Have handouts to distribute.
· Kara will contact the City to request to have a bulletin board to post information. 

· Face Off for Mental Health will run from mid-November to mid-December for 4 weeks.
· Posts on websites.

· Sexual Assault Survivor Centre has a program that they did for the Sarnia Sting and other sports teams.  They are willing to adapt the program to our needs if we choose to proceed.
· It was felt that it would be good to see SHA be in the forefront of this.
· They suggested age 10 and up but maybe high school aged (U15 and above).
· We could do a trial program for U18 BB and AA teams.

· We just need to have to ensure the facilitators have a vulnerable sector check.

· Could book room at PASA – lower hall through City Hall.

· Kara to connect with the Sexual Assault Survivor Centre.

NEXT MEETING:  
· Next meeting is Tuesday, November 1, 2022 at 7:00 pm at Clearwater Arena.
RECENT SPAM EMAILS FROM DIRECTOR:
· Chair will never directly ask anyone to purchase items on the Chair’s behalf.

· Other Associations have been targeted by these spam emails as well.


	adjournment


	MOTION #221019-006
“That the meeting be adjourned.” (Mellor)
Carried


Paul Walsh                  





Kelly Lane
Chair                      


             


Secretary
